To: MMK Board

From: Tom Kerr

cc: Matt Mallery, Laurie Seymour
Date: 1/27/2025

Re: Head Baseball Coach Recommendation to Hire — Keith Newman

MMK Board Members,

After conducting interviews for the position, | am recommending Keith Newman as the

new Head Baseball Coach.

This will be Coach Newman'’s first time in a head coaching role and is the right fit to be
the leader for the 2" year of the re-started baseball program. Keith not only has a love for the
game of baseball, but brings a wealth of coaching experience at the lower levels. He also was a
volunteer coach for the baseball program last season, so he knows the kids and the challenges
that he will face to get them better. His focus will be on the fundamentals and game situations to

help build the foundation of the program.

Coach Newman will be able to successfully take on the role of the Head Coach for the
baseball program. He has the time and dedication to teach our student athletes the

fundamentals and skills to be a part of a successful baseball program.

Thank you.

Tom Kerr, MMK Athletic Director



